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IN THE 
BEGINNING…..

The first Bourne Society 
publication, the Bourne 

Society Bulletin, appeared in 
June 1956, typed on 

Foolscap paper.  Bulletin no. 
11 (shown) comprised just 

two pages.



Bulletin 126 (November 1986)

The last to appear in Foolscap 
format



Bulletin 135 (February 1989) 

The first to be prepared by 
desk-top publishing



Bulletin 141 (August 1990)

The first to be published as 
an A5 stitched booklet



Bulletin 179 (February 2000)

The first Bulletin to bear an 
illustration on the cover

The cover photograph of 
Coulsdon Court anticipated 

the presentation of ‘The 
Byrons of Coulsdon’ at the 
Society’s 2000 AGM, and 
the publication of ‘Village 

Histories 5: Coulsdon’ later 
that year.



Bulletin 202 (November 2005)

The final Bulletin before its 
merger with Local History 

Records



Local History 
Records



THE FIRST 

Local History Records

Published 1962

38 pages, edited by James 
Batley, who remained as 

editor until volume 11 
(1972).

The majority of the content 
comprised a series of 

‘Living Memories’ from the 
late 19th/early 20th 

centuries, transcripts from 
tape recordings made by 

the society.



Local History Records  
Volume 6 (1967), edited 

by James Batley, 
started with an article 

‘The search for the lost 
village of Watendone’

The cover illustration 
shows a young 
archaeologist 

unearthing a child’s 
skeleton in the lost 

village’s burial ground.

Also included are 
further ‘Memories’

articles, including ‘The 
Keartons of Caterham’
– notable naturalists 

and photographers – by 
Cherry Kearton II—





Local History Records 6 (1967)



Volume 26 (1987) , 
edited by Tom Boyle, 
was the first to have a 

colour cover.

It included an article 
‘The Advent of the 
Zeppelins’ by Peter 

Flint.

Another article told the 
story of ‘When War 

Came to Woldingham’
by Ron Humphrey, and 

included a map of 
Woldingham Camp—





Volume 31 (1992), 
edited by Lawson 

Hunter, was the first 
to appear in full A5 

format. It comprised 
44 wire stitched  

pages.

LHR 31 included an 
index to volumes 1-

30 inclusive.



Volume 33 (1994)

The cover illustration is 
from from ‘The Brighton 

Road’ by Charles G 
Harper,1892, reprinted 

after 101 years.

Other articles include 
‘Coal Posts’ by Gwyneth 

Fookes and Robert 
Warner, ‘Deneholes in 

Surrey’ by Peter 
Burgess, and 

‘Hazelwood Farm, 
Chipstead’ by Charles 

Pringle.



Volume 39 (2000)  was the 
first to be perfect bound 
rather than wire-stitched.

The cover, designed by 
Roger Hammond, depicts 
Robert Lowe, Viscount 
Sherbrooke, Chancellor of 
the Exchequer 1868-1873, 
illustrating an article 
‘Robert Lowe and 
‘Sherbrooke’’ by Ruth Sear.

‘Robert Lowe and 
‘Sherbrooke’’ is also 
available as an expanded 
print-on-demand booklet.



Volume 45 celebrated the 
Bourne Society’s Golden 

Jubilee (1956-2006).

Comprising 90 A5 pages, 
edited and designed by 

Robert Warner, the cover 
was gold blocked, and 

bore a photograph of ‘The 
Caterham Centenarian’

celebrating the centenary 
of the Caterham Railway 

on 6th August 1956, 
shortly after the 

foundation of the Bourne 
Society.



In 2005 the Society decided 
that from 2006  (volume 46) 
the annual ‘Local History 

Records’ and the quarterly 
‘Bourne Society Bulletin’

should be combined into an 
enhanced quarterly  

publication, initially titled  
‘Local History Records 

Incorporating the Bourne 
Society Bulletin’.



Volume 59 (May 2009), 
edited by Robert Warner, 
bore an elaborate cover 

(designed by him) 
incorporating as a 

background an aerial 
photograph of 

Whyteleafe taken from a 
helicopter in 2005 with 
an inset of the Kenley

Hotel sign

LHR 59 includes a short 
article contributed by 

Tony Harding narrating 
the story of the pub sign 

and its predecessor, 
rescued from a skip and 

restored.



The present 
Kenley Hotel pub 

sign.



The previous Kenley
pub sign after 
refurbishment, 

displayed by Ken 
Sayers.  The sign is 
now preserved and 

displayed in the RAFA 
Portcullis Club on 

Kenley airfield



Volume 59 also included an 
article ‘The Fight for Coulsdon
Commons’ by Brian Lancaster 
(first published 2008 by CNHSS 
and reprinted by  permission.)

Left: Lord Mayor 
and Mayor of 
Croydon unveil 
new fountain.

Right: Edmund 
Byron, last Lord of 
the Manor of 
Coulsdon.

Below: The extent 
of the Coulsdon
Commons 2009.



Volume 79 (2014)

In February 2014 the 
Caterham Bourne rose 
– not for the first time.

Roger Packham 
contributed an article 
‘Bourne Flow 2014’



Volume 41 (2002)

The cover shows  a similar 
flood in December 2000.



Bourne floods at Woldingham Road February 2014 (LHR 79)



Bourne flow  
Woldingham Road, 

February 2014

Note the ‘Woldingham
sausages’.

(Photograph not published 
in  Vol.79)



The cover of volume 73 
(November 2012) 

depicted The Fox PH on 
Coulsdon Common.

The relevant article in 
that volume did not 

concern The Fox itself 
but rather—



…..an article by Dennis 
Mills entitled ‘The 

Training of Linguists 
for War, Coulsdon, 

1952-54’ which includes 
an annotated map of 

part of the camp, 
adjacent to The Fox.



Volume 83 (May 2015)

This volume included a 
report on the highly 
successful Caterham
Recruiting Day 1915 
commemoration that 
took place on Sunday, 
12th April 2015



The ladies of the Royal British Legion poppy appeal and 
members of the 1st Cinque Ports Corps of Drums make a 
colourful display at White Knobs during the re-enactment



WWI Contingent, 10th Essex Regt, passing the saluting base



An earlier volume, 
29 (1990) included 
an article ‘For King 

and Country: 
Voluntary Recruiting 

in World War I’ by 
Jean Tooke.

It included a number 
of illustrations used 

in the 
commemorative 

programme 
produced for the re-
enactment in 2015.



Notice of the original 
Recruiting March 
published in the 

Caterham Weekly Press



Volume 92 (August 2017) 
was the first to include 

colour illustrations in the 
text.  

Looking north along Godstone
Road from The Square 1987

From Whyteleafe’s ‘High Street’ in 
the 1980s by Peter Skuse. 

LHR 92 p.56



Volume 94 (Spring 2018) 
recorded ‘The Caterham
Guards’ Depot 1877-1996’

Twenty-four A0 (33 x 47 inch) 
display panels were prepared 
for display at the ARC, 
Weston Road, Caterham (on 
the Barracks site).

A selection was printed in 
Volume 94, and more were 
included in later volumes.

The display at the ARC 
remains to this day.









1st April 2018 marked 
the centenary of the 

formation of the Royal 
Air Force from the 

merger of the Royal 
Flying Corps and the 

Royal Naval Air 
Service, and was 
commemorated in 

Volume 95 (Summer 
2018)



Badges of the Royal Air Force and of RAF Station, Kenley



The 100th ‘Local 
History Records’

LHR 100 (Spring 2020) 
extended to 89 pages 
and contained a wide 

variety of articles 
including ‘Shopping in 

Sanderstead’, 
‘Burglary at ‘The 

Ledgers’, Chelsham’, 
and ‘Tracing 

Chipstead’s two 
Norman Manors.’



This is a very small 
selection of topics 

covered. 

To help find what you 
are looking for 

consult our index –
available in 

searchable format on 
our website or as 

printed copy.

PDF copies are 
available and most 
local libraries have 

copies.

Supplements from 
volume 46 to date are 

available—



Supplementary 
(cumulative)  
indexes are 

available on our 
website 

(bournesoc.org.uk) 
or as printed copy 

on demand



DON’T FORGET – we also 
publish a range of books 
including………







…..the acclaimed Village 
Histories series and 
many more!



Our thanks are due to all who have contributed 
articles and illustrations to ‘Local History 
Records’ over its 100 issues. 

Special thanks are due to Roger Packham for 
generously contributing illustrations from his 
extensive postcard collection, as well as 
contributing many articles (the first in LHR XIII –
1974) and to those stalwarts who are regular 
contributors – could YOU join them?

To continue to be successful we need YOUR 
support!
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